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Dear friends,

Warm Christian and overdue greetings to you from sunny Seaton!

First we wish to thank you so much for your prayers and letters over the past few months.

By the grace of our Lord, my second operation has been a total success and I am really fine.  The only side effect is that I get tired more easily and still have to be careful with lifting weights, etc.  As Pancha feels the same, we think it is a combination of health, but also unconscious stress from the operation and everything linked with Mums death and all the legal paper work that followed.

After a tidying up period, we are again taking to the air to visit family and continue some SEAN visitation.

From the 8th of September to the 22nd of September, Pancha and I will visit Karina and family in the Atlanta area.

Then we separate for a time - Pancha will go to Chile to visit our family until the 16th of October, and I will visit Ecuador and Los Angeles for SEAN.

We return to the UK, to the SEAN and the Bucke-Collins Trustee meetings in mid October and then continue on to China on the 28th of October until the 10th of November for an important SEAN TEE conference.  On return from China we visit Sara and Danny for his 8th birthday in Spain until the 20th of November.   So we expect some jet-lag before we reintegrate into ministry in our local church for the Christmas period!!

We do praise the Lord that so many exciting things are taking place.  In SEAN after 40 years, we are involved in a massive updating of our computers, courses and renewing agreements with old partners.  But we are still receiving requests for expanding in Nigeria, Qatar, India, Mozambique and several other areas.  So, there is a continual flow of encouraging news for which we thank and praise the Lord.

All for now, may the Lord also bless you richly in your loves and ministry.

Our love in the Lord,

Terry and Pancha 



